




MINUTES
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

JULY 9, 2014
WEDNESDAY, 4:15 P.M.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jimmie McCamic, Chairman; Greg Marquart, Secretary/Treasurer; Robert M. Baker, Tony Werner, Leslie Nutting
ALSO PRESENT:  Dottie Thomas, Library Director; Bonnie Vavrock, Secretary/Bookkeeper
CALL TO ORDER:  Mrs. McCamic called the meeting to order at 4:25 p.m.
MINUTES:  Mr. Baker moved to approve the minutes of the June 11, 2014 board meeting.  Mrs. Nutting seconded.
VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

ABSENT



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES



Mrs. Nutting

YES

FINANCIAL REPORT:  Ms. Thomas distributed the Wesbanco Trust & Investment Report for the month of June 2014.

Operating account #2 checking



       $         10,921.31

Payroll account checking





      16,530.49  
    
Capital Money Market savings


                            286,352.50
Operating Money Market savings




    504,049.56

Operating CD – Main Street Bank A




    102,914.85
Operating CD – Main Street Bank B




    103,087.04

Capital CD – First Choice #1



                            103,441.62

Operating CD – Progressive Bank




    208,919.30


Operating CD – United Bank-A




    102,048.47








TOTAL
          $ 1,438,265.14
Revenue received:  June 2014

County Commission 





            $    21,049.11    

Board of Education






      46,545.00                                             State basic grants-in-aid





                    0              
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            Special grants - Legislative  




                               0

Fines








        1,421.30 

Copying machine fees






           606.73
Contributions







             97.16   

Interest Earned






           109.98
Security National Trust





      10,000.00

Endowment Trust I.E.






        2,841.31

Sale of books, catalogs, etc.





           178.00
            Other:  Out of State Patrons- 75.00, Operating Sup Cr – 49.00,                   314.09                             

Book Credit – 24.69, Children’s Programming Cr – 125.40,


Conf/Travel Credit – 40.00

           







TOTAL
$    83,162.68
OPERATING CONTRIBUTIONS

Anonymous








            97.16
  







 TOTAL
$          97.16
INVOICES
June 2014 Operating #2 Account



     

 $   70,345.13
June 2014 Transfer to Payroll                                                               
      31,238.95
June 2014 EFTPS  Deposit



                  
       
        9,698.14
June 2014 ACH Debit (Retirement)

       
                                
        7,785.24
June  2014 Capital Account






        5,000.00








TOTAL
$   124,067.46
WARRANTS

June 2014 Operating #2 Account


Warrants #26438 - #26529





 $  70,345.13
June Transfer to Payroll




                 
     31,238.95
June 2014 EFTPS Deposit



                               
       9,698.14
June 2014 ACH Debit (Retirement)



                  
       7,785.24
June 2014 Capital Account -  Warrant  #497



                   5,000.00






         

TOTAL        $    124,067.46
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VERIFICATIONS

Total Operating Balances as of May 2014                 

             $637,406.44
 +June 2014 Revenue




                
                 83,162.68  

-June 2014 Expenditures




 
               124,067.46







    SUBTOTAL
$ 596,501.66
Operating CD Main Street Bank A




 
   102,914.85
Operating CD Main Street Bank B




               103,087.04
Capital CD First Choice #1




             
   103,441.62
Operating CD Progressive Bank




               208,919.30

Operating CD United Bank - A





   102,048.47

                                                                                CD SUBTOTAL              620,411.28
Capital Balances as of  May 2014


  
 
   
  221,352.20








TOTAL        $1,438,265.14
INVOICES AND WARRANTS

Mr. Baker moved to approve the Financial Report for the June 11, 2014 board meeting.  Mrs. Nutting seconded.

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

ABSENT



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES



Mrs. Nutting

YES

PUBLIC INPUT/PRESENTATIONS

There was no public input or correspondence.

Mr. Marquart arrived at 4:35 p.m.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Thomas reported on the following:

A letter of appreciation was sent to Shane Mallet, President of the Ohio County Board of Education, to express the library’s appreciation for the school board’s continued funding of the Ohio County Public Library.
A letter  included in the board packet which was received from Brenda Miller, Ohio County Circuit Clerk, confirmed Greg Marquart’s re-appointment to the Ohio County Public Library Board of Trustees for a five year term beginning July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2019. 
Security National Trust Company has transferred the budgeted amount of $10,000 for the fiscal year ending 2014 to the Ohio County Public Library’s operating fund.
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A copy of a letter sent to all daycares, preschools, Head Starts, and elementary schools in Ohio County was included in the board packet.  Lee Ann Cleary, Children’s Specialist, will be contacting these agencies to discuss setting up regular onsite story times at their agencies. Julia Bachmann, Outreach Specialist, who had performed these story times until now, will continue to deliver books to the agencies on a regular basis. This change has two benefits, it ensures that the story times will be presented by the Library's Children's Specialist, and it enables Julia Bachmann to concentrate on home delivery patrons and increasing the number of those patrons served. 
A questionnaire was received from Nick Zervos, Executive Director of RESA 6, Regional Education Service Agencies which is an agency of the West Virginia Department of Education, in support of the West Virginia Campaign for Grade Level Reading. This campaign promotes literacy opportunities for children and families. Ms. Thomas said we will complete the survey and share the answers with the board at the next meeting.

The annual report from Unique Management Services, OCPL's collection agency, was distributed. The return on the Library's investment with this service is well worth the funds expended. 
Martinsburg-Berkeley County Public Library will have their Board of Education funding reduced from $635,000 to $112,000.  A special library levy, sponsored by the Berkeley County Board of Education, is set for August 23rd  that could generate an additional $600,000 for the Library. 
A. E.  Pelley inspected the flapper and found that it had been knocked off the hinge.  The flapper was cleaned and reattached.  Ms. Thomas said that we will have the flapper inspected every other month instead of only twice a year.   
The quote for new canopy lights from Cardello’s was for wall-mounted lights instead of ceiling-mounted lights. Cardello’s will have their supplier, Gormley-Farrington, find an appropriate ceiling-mounted light and then order those for the Library. 

Dream Clean cleaned all the carpet on the main floor as well as the sofa and two chairs in the public seating area. 
A children’s program held on June 30, “Cowboy Magic” had 32 children and 25 adults in attendance. This was a special program for the Summer Reading Program. 
Price quotes were received for three black and white printers for the Technical Services room, the Circulation Desk, and Bonnie’s office. Another price quote for a colored printer for the Children’s Department was also received.  After discussion it was decided that the printers are included in the preapproved annual computer purchases, therefore no vote to approve the purchase is needed.
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The WV Deli consortium's Annual Meeting will be held Tuesday, July 15th at Bridgeport Public Library. Ms. Thomas said she will report on the meeting at the next Board of Trustees meeting. 
A chart and map from the West Virginia State Treasurer's newsletter, Currency Notes, was distributed . The map show's each county's job rates and a chart lists the state's top employers. 
A chart was distributed that details the total carry over revenue amounts for each fiscal year since 1997-1998. This year's carry-over was $118, 019.  Revenues received were  $41,285 more than was budgeted and Expenditures were $76,734 less than was budgeted. 
Mary Jo Guidi, Senator Manchin’s representative in the Northern Panhandle, regularly attends the Lunch with Books programs at the Library. She is well aware of the Library's parking problem and is personally frustrated by the lack of parking. She stops frequently to ask about the progress of identifying additional parking. 
The contract for the antique furniture was signed and sent to Garth’s Auctioneers & Appraisers. Andrew Richmond, the agent from Garth's, will contact the Library when the items are scheduled for pick-up. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Ms. Thomas circulated an invitation for the Light of the Valley luncheon honoring Jim Crutchfield.

Ms. Thomas shared a thank you note from Amanda Berisford.
OLD BUSINESS

UPDATE ON EXTERIOR FOUNDATION AND DRIVEWAY PROJECT

Ms. Thomas said that the bid opening for the foundation and driveway project will be held at 1:30 p.m. this Friday, July 11, 2014, in the Library's Board Room. All board members are welcome to attend.
Mr. Marquart said that he would be inclined to do both the foundation project and the driveway project as one large project providing the figures are close to the estimates.

The trustees agreed. 
NEW BUSINESS

EDUCATIONAL COMPUTERS FOR CHILDREN’S DEPARTMENT

Ms. Thomas said that the Children’s Department currently has four AWE computers for 
the children. These are special computers that are loaded with educational software for 
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the children. In addition to these four, she said that there are still two educational computers in the Children's Department from the original Gates Foundation Grant in the late 1990's.  
Since the two original computers from the Gates Foundation are no longer working well, Ms. Thomas recommended purchasing two new AWE educational computers for the Children’s Department at a total cost of  $5,650.00 and replacing the Gates Foundation computers with these two new AWE computers.
Mr. Baker moved to purchase two AWE computers providing this is not a duplication from RESA 6 that would make it pointless to continue.  Mr. Werner seconded.

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Werner

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES



Mrs. Nutting

YES

LIBRARY DROP BOXES
Ms. Thomas said that she had spoken with Matt Dodd at the Wheeling Post Office to see if the postal service had any spare postal boxes that the library could use during the foundation and driveway project when our current book drop will be closed.  Mr. Dodd told Ms. Thomas that the post office would be willing to loan the Library a postal box.  He said the Library would have to paint the box and put a new lock on it. 
After discussion and concerns about the audio-visual material getting damaged or destroyed in the book drops if heavy books fell on them and therefore whether to purchase a new book drop with separate compartments, Mr. Baker suggested that Ms. Thomas call Matt Dodd at the Wheeling Post Office to see if we could borrow two postal boxes instead of just one.  It was the consensus of the board that if the library could borrow two postal boxes, one would be used for books and one would be used exclusively for musical CDs and DVD's.  
There being no further business, Mr. Baker moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 p.m.  Mr. Werner seconded.

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES



Mrs. Nutting

YES








Respectfully submitted,








Bonnie  Vavrock








Secretary/Bookkeeper
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